Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 4, 1988

7:00 P.M. Selectmen, Rachel C. Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin F. Rowehl and John J. Jones, met with the committee which was formed by Bob Flanders, Town Moderator, to choose an Administrative Assistant for the Town.

Members of the Committee are: Rachel Reinstein,

Edwin Rowehl. John Jones,

Mariann Moery, Chairman, Nancy Timko, Secretary,

Shelly Cutter, Robert Edwards. James Rymes, and Eric Tenney.

The committee will meet with the Municipal Association on April 27, 7:30 P.M. in the Little Town Hall.

7:30 Board of Selectmen called their regular meeting to order.

Minutes of last weeks meeting approved.

Barbara Elia, Town Auditor, spoke of her concern over the books not being available for audit. With a new treasurer, the books must be audited for the first three months of this year as well as a completed audit for 1987. Selectmen will do all that is necessary to acquire the books within the next few days.

Secretary reported having checked the boiler and found she could not release the water. A call was placed to Sam Harding who checked it out. Mr. Harding found the unit to be blocked. He will return on Tuesday or Wednesday to clean it out.

The building permit from Mr. Cody/J. Smith will require a Liability release be signed and registered since the proposed building will be on a class VI road. This being a scenic road, stone walls can not be moved nor trees of a size to be checked. Bob Varnum will be consulted for more information.

A permit was issued to Jesse & Jean Eldridge as well as Branc Beers. Mr. Andlinger's application will be held pending energy compliance. Roger & Beverly Weymouth's permit held pending signed liability release since the road is summer maintained only.

The Shaun Hickey permit was held.

a considerant to

Rachel Reinstein, along with the committee to save Camp Sachem, will be meeting on April 14th, with a consultant for land use as well as members of the Minutemen Council, to discuss the Camp Sachem property.

Town attorney advised a survey by a licensed surveyor be required on the Kincaid property.

Bill from Steve Allen was approved for payment.

A discussion regarding possible money from the State to replace the Summer St. Bridge was discussed.

Rachel Reinstine motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:30, Ed Rowhl second the motion.